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April 6, 201 l

The Honourable Deborah Matthews, Minister of Health and Long-Tetrn Care
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care
Office of the Minister
10th Floor, Hepburn Block
80 Grosvenor Street
Toronto, ON  M7A 2C4

Dear Minister,

RE: HPV Publicly Funded Vaccine - Grade 8 Eligibility

The Board of Health for Wetlington-Duffefin-Guelph Health Unit is concerned about the limited
eligibility period ÿbr girls to receive publicly funded vaccine for the prevention of HPV infection.
Currently, if a female does not receive her first dose of the publicly funded HPV vaccine in grade 8,
she is not eligible to receive the publicly funded series.

The Board of Health for Wellinÿon-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit urges the Ministry of Health and
Long-Term Care to establish a "once eligible always eligible" policy, allowing females currently in
grade eight to remain eligible to receive the vaccine until they turn 18 years of age.

In Canada, each year there are approximately 1,400 women diagnosed ,a4th cervical cancer, with 400
deaths]. In addition, a large portion of vulvar, anal, penile, oral, head and neck cancers are also
associated with HPV infections. Approximately 2,000 cases or oral cancer are diagnosed each year
in Canada. It is estimated that about two-thirds of these cases diagnosed today are caused by HPV.

HPV vaccination is highly effective in decreasing HPV infection and transmission. Vaccination
provides protection from 75% of viruses that cause cervical cancers and 90% of viruses that cause
genital warts.

In Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph, uptake of the publicly funded program has ranged between 50-62%
since 2007. Five provinces are offering short-term catch-up programs (e.g., Alberta, British
Columbia, Saskatchewan, New Brunswick and Quebec). Recommendations from the Canadian
Immunization Committee - National Advisory Committee on Immunization, suggest that the lack of
an available catch-up program is "inequitabie for the teenagers outside the targeted school groups
and for the women from 15 to 26 years old who are not going to school, but for whom HPV vaccine
is recommended. ,,2
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To reiterate, the Board of Health for Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit urges the Ministry of
Health and Long-Term Care to change policy to allow eligible females to remain so until they turn
18 years of age.

Yours truly,

Amanda Raybum,
Chair, Board of Health, WDG Public Health
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cc Chairs, Board of Health, Ontario Public Health Units

1Cancer Care Ontario Cervica! Cancer in Ontario. Retrieved March 6, 2011
http://www,cmÿcercare.on.caipcsiscreerÿingicervscreeninÿ

2Canadian Immunization Committee. (2007). Recommendations on a Human Papillomavirus
Immunization Program, December 2007. Retrieved March 30, 201 I: ÿl?ttp-/iwww,phac-
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